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Staying Focused 

In this work-a-day world, with the 24 hour news cycle rumbling and occasionally 

screaming in our ears; the incessant blare of advertising seeking our money for 

products that promise self-confidence, self-fulfillment and the ability to ñtaste 

nirvanaò; and the generally frenetic pace we keep to make sure life is as comfortable 

and smooth going as we want it to be; let us remember to stay focused on first things. 

We need to remember first things first: those core principles that define who we are 

and how we interact with our fellow human beings and the rest of Godôs creation. 

RESPECT.  Our baptismal covenant defines us as people who strive to respect the 

dignity of every human being. First and foremost we must respect ourselves by looking in a mirror, however 

dimly, and seeing our strengths and our flaws.  We cannot afford to be blinded into seeing only our strengths 

and patting ourselves on the back and declaring victory while denying our weaknesses.  Our weaknesses are a 

reminder that the kingdom of heaven is not a meritocracy where we can buy or work our way to salvation but 

only the grace of unconditional love can save.  

FORGIVENESS. In receiving such grace, we are reminded that we must also share that same grace with 

others.  The gospel is quite literal in the fact that we will only be forgiven in the same measure that we forgive. 

This is what makes the life of faith the hardest.  As someone wise once said, ñForgiveness is fine until you 

have something to forgive.ò And yet, forgiveness, more than most anything else in the gospel liberates us all.  

For the victim, there is no longer a need to waste time and energy on holding to hatred or anger. There is no 

need to plot revenge. For the offender, the darkness and destruction of personal behavior to relationships with 

individuals or community are now open to reconciliation and the rebirth of trust. 

GRATITUDE. I cannot count the number of times in a week, I see people waiting in line to buy lottery tickets.  

Granted the allure can seem great:  instantaneous wealth and a life without financial worry.  I, too, have dreamt 

occasionally of what I might do with such a windfall until I realize that I have already won the lottery.  I live in 

a great nation. I have a family that loves me. I have no chronic health conditions that limit my enjoyment and 

participation in the wondrous activities that life offers. I have a home that is comfortable and I havenôt ever 

missed a meal because I couldnôt afford it. (Just ask my doctor!) My child is happy with a wonderful spouse 

and a beautiful baby girl and all are healthy, have medical insurance and enough income to meet their needs 

and a few wants besides. Very, very few people of the 7 billion that inhabit this planet can say these things. 

Count your blessings, every day. 

COMPASSION. This may be the second hardest principle of the life of faith. It requires us to be willing to 

help bear the pain of others and to alleviate that pain where possible. Staying with a friend who is hurting or 

grieving.  Praying with a neighbor who has a terminal disease. Helping people who have had a natural disaster 

or a medical condition take everything they thought was theirs. Helping those who have made choices that 

have left them marginalized by family and society. This is the life of faith: to stand with the suffering of 

humanity.  
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This is where Jesus is at his most challenging. The longer Iôm a Christian, the more I am challenged and awed 

by the radical nature of Jesusôs openness, inclusivity, and hospitality. Every time I think Iôve made my circle of 

inclusion wide enough, Jesus says, ñNope. Make it wider. Your circle is still too small and stingy.ò Every time 

I think Iôve drawn an appropriate line in the sand ð between us and them, saint and sinner, saved and 

damned ð Jesus kicks sand all over my line until it disappears. 

If we stay focused and stick to these core principles not only will our lives be richer but this world may even 

seem a little more like heaven and a little less like hell. 

Peace. 

Jeff+ 

 

 

    
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Blessing of the Animals  

Sunday,  

October 7  

 

4:00 p.m.  

Join us in the yard  

beside the Nave  

for a light -hearted time  together . 

SAVE THE DATE 

Join us Sunday, 

November 4 

following our 

All Saintsõ Sunday 

10:30 a.m. service 

for a covered dish 

luncheon. 

 

Quarterly financial 

updates will be given 

at that time. 

MAKE PLANS TO 

ATTEND  
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St. Thomas Episcopal Church 

Vestry Meeting September 18, 2018 

Minutes 

Present: The Rev. Jeff Douglas (Rector), Ernie Carter (Treasurer), Dr. Charles Sawyer, Buddy Jones (Sr. 

Warden), David Simons (Jr. Warden), Martie Tayloe, Rob Outland, Brenda Hewitt (Clerk), David Shields, 

Becky Johnson, and Carolyn Peele. 

The meeting was opened in prayer, with special prayer for the first responders. 

Minutes: A motion was made by Dr. Charles Sawyer and seconded by David Simons to approve the minutes. 

It passed unanimously. 

Treasurerôs Report: The Treasurerôs report reported that the last Sunday in August was a boon for the 

parishôs finances as people took the opportunity to catch up on their giving. No unusual expense items were 

noted. A motion to approve the Treasurerôs report was made, seconded and passed unanimously.  

A discussion was subsequently held on how to conserve our resources by using less color copies, being 

attentive to our use of utilities and cutting back on staff hours. The discussion included ways to increase our 

resources through extra giving, increasing parish hall rent, new membership and ways to keep regular 

attendance at a higher level. 

Outreach: A special fund will be used to collect funds for Hurricane Florence relief.  The Rector will seek to 

form a companion relationship with a parish in the affected area to make our giving feel more personal.  

Stewardship: Much discussion to encourage pledges and parish knowledge of financial state of the church.  

Quarterly updates with covered dish lunch after service to update parish members.  The first quarter dinner is 

scheduled for 11/04/2018, All Saints Sunday.   

Worship:  Blessing of the Animals is Sunday, October 7, 2018. 

Several parish members commented to vestry members that they would like to see all persons in the chancel in 

proper attire. 

Education: Sunday School is off to an excellent start thanks to Carolyn Peele. 

Pastoral Care: Congratulations to David and Gretchen Simons on the birth of their new granddaughter. 

Prayers are offered for Marti Tyler who recently suffered a heart attack. 

Building and Grounds: Tile to be replaced in the bathroom next week, September 25-26, 2018. 

Spotlights in the sanctuary will be replaced. 

Mr. James Burden, the termite control specialist has determined that our efforts to control the humidity under 

the church are insufficient and he submitted a new plan for the Vestryôs consideration.  No immediate action 

was taken.  

Other: An email with instructions on how to download the new church app will be sent.  

The meeting was adjourned with our Lordôs Prayer. 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Brenda Hewitt, Clerk 
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OCTOBER  BIRTHDAYS 
 

 4 Jack Vaughan 
 7 Sarah Davis 
 7 Steed Johnson 
 7 Jim Sullins 
 8    Joe T. Jenkins 

10    Getzen Hewitt 
13    Kevin Wiggins 
14    Betsy Overton 
15 Ben Newbern 
16    Jason Harrell 
17 Michael Shields 
17 Barbara Outland 
20 Loftin Johnson 
21 W.J. ñBubbaò Peele 
24 Colin Jones 
31    Edward Liverman 

O God, our times are in your hand: Look with favor; we pray, on your servants, Jack, Sarah, Steed, Jim, Joe, Getzen, 
Kevin, Betsy, Ben, Jason, Michael S. , Barbara,  Loftin, Bubba, Colin, Edward,  as they begin another year. Grant that 
they may grow in wisdom and grace, and strengthen their trust in your goodness all the days of their lives; through Jesus 
Christ our Lord. Amen.ò 

OCTOBER ANNIVERSARIES 

15   Overton and Betty Suiter 
17   Steve Kelly and Libby Jones 
30   Tom and Margaret Newbern 

ñO God, you have so consecrated the covenant of marriage that in it is represented the spiritual unity between Christ and 
his Church:  Send therefore your blessing upon Overton and Betty, Steve and Libby, Tom and Margaret, that they may 
so love, honor, and cherish each other in faithfulness and patience, in wisdom and true godliness, that their home may be 
a haven of blessing and peace; through Jesus Christ our Lord, who lives and reigns with you and the  Holy Spirit, one God, 
now and for ever. Amen.ò 
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St. Thomas Episcopal Church ï Schedules for October 2018 

Acolytes 

7 
 

OPEN 

14 
 

Charles Sawyer 

21 
 

Jerrie Taylor and Cecelia Jones 

28 
 

Bill Blanchard  

Altar Flowers  

  7 
 

Mr. and Mrs. Overton Suiter 

14 
 

Mr. Joe Henry Jenkins 

21 
 

Dr. and Mrs. Charles Pierce 

28 
 

OPEN 

Altar Guild 

Sue Liverman and Jerrie Taylor                                               

Food Pantry (Note-Wednesdays) 

3 
 

Dicky Hoggard 

10 
 

Jim Shotwell 

17 
 

Peggy Vann 

24 
 

Bubba Peele 

31 
 

Patsy Jones 
 

Lay Readers 

3 6:00 PM  Evening Prayer Sarah Davis 

7 10:30 AM 
 

Holy Eucharist Claudia Griffin 

10 6:00 PM 
 

Evening Prayer Claudia Griffin 

14 8:00 AM 
 

Morning Prayer OPEN 

 
10:30 AM 

 
Holy Eucharist Hugh Davis 

17 6:00 PM 
 

Evening Prayer Hugh Davis 

21 10:30 AM 
 

Holy Eucharist Martie Tayloe 

24 6:00 PM 
 

Evening Prayer Martie Tayloe 

28 10:30 AM 
 

Holy Eucharist Buck Suiter 

31 6:00 PM 
 

Evening Prayer Buck Suiter 

Ushers 
 

Charles Sawyer and David Simons 

Yard Work 

7 
 

Dicky Hoggard and Johnny Griffin 

14 
 

Jim Shotwell and Fred Liverman 

21 
 

Jim Shotwell and Fred Liverman 

28 
 

Ernie Carter and Benjie Brown 

Hospitality Committee 

 

Lobster Feast 

David and Gretchen Simons 

Charles and Mary C. Pierce 
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